MINUTES


Lincoln Hills Sports Car Group 

Orchard Creek Lodge

June 2, 2008  7:00 P.M.


Board Members: 





President
John Zehnder

Event Coordinator
Chuck Schmidt

V.P. Membership
DiAnn Rooney

Social Chair

Cherė Andre

Secretary
Pat Heesch

Community Liaison
Joan Zehnder

Treasurer
Arnie Sondergard
Web Master

Dick Brewster







Historian

Virgil Berry

Introductions

●
John started the meeting at 7:04 p.m. celebrating several members birthdays with a rousing rendition of Happy Birthday, led by Dave Milbauer.

●
John also welcomed new members Marv and Barbara Wherry.

●
Cherė read a View on Aging, written by George Carlin.

Reports

· Pat H. asked for any corrections to the April minutes, which were e-mailed to all the members.  They were approved.  

· DiAnn R.said we still have 59 household sports cars in our club.  

· Arnie S. reported that all of our current members have paid their dues.  Our bank balance at the end May was $1,317.00.  The bills for Cinco de Mayo have not yet been paid, but otherwise there were no expenses or income since the last Treasurer’s report.

· Dick B. reported that the current trips information is on the website, as well as recent photos of the Bodega Bay, Death Valley and Oroville Dam trips.

· Chuck Schmidt on upcoming trips:

· Arnie S. gave information on the upcoming Oroville Dam and Northern California trip  Trip includes going up to Redding, seeing the Sundial Bridge, spending the first night in Yreka, viewing Trinity Lake, going down to Happy Camp and then down to Willows and Weaverville.  The Zehnders will be joining the Sondergards on leading this trip.

· Chuck thanked the Masons for leading the Bodega Bay trip, and the Sondergards and Milbauers for the Oroville Dam trip.

· Information was given on the Tahoe trip on July 29.  Enough reservations were received for the Paddlewheel boat ride and lunch.   August 12-13 we’ll be on a 2-night trip to the Lassen/Almanor area.  The tour leaders are the Crowthers and the Garavitos.

· Dick Brewster gave some details on the Big Springs Garden trip on August 22.  He said that after lunch the Heesches had invited those interested in looking at the shops in Truckee, or visiting the Donner Lake Museum, to stop by their cabin in Tahoe Donner.

· Chuck briefed us on the trip to Yosemite July 21st-23rd, and said reservations should be made promptly.

· Sept. 9 – 10 will be our Clear Lake overnight trip with the Masons and Myers leading the way.  There will be a luau in the evening when we get to Lakeport.

· On Sept. 27th the Chappells and Brewsters will lead a one day trip to Ironstone Winery which will feature the Concourse d’Elegance.

· On Oct. 7 – 9 the Hansons and Drakes will be taking us to the Mendocino/Ferndale area.  Ray H. said that if interested please make your reservations promptly.

· October 15th the Drakes and Samuels will lead a one day drive up to the Placerville area.

· Cherė reported on the Cinco de Mayo party that was a lot of fun.  Also gave us some clues on a new “who-can-it-be?”  Mystery ice crevice person turned out to be Carla LaFave.

· Possible activities for this year include a picnic late in August, or in September a visit to a cart racing facility in El Dorado Hills.

· On December 1st we will have our Christmas party at Buonarrotis.

Old Business: 

●
Eva and Bill Holding reported on The Relay for Life which was held on 2 very hot days, May 17 and 18.  Eva said that they had been able to raise $12,575 – a far cry from their original goal of about $8,000.  She thanked all the walkers and for the support she had received from our members.  Congratulations to Bill and Eva!

●
John thanked the “leaders and elves” of previous events:  

· Steve, Cleo Postle, Tom Ware and Alice Greiner for organizing the Death Valley Trip; 

· Arnie and Judy Sondergard, John and Sndy Milbauer for the Oroville Dam excursion

· Tom and Kathy Mason, Bob and Sharon Turner for the Bodega Bay/Russian River trip

· Cherė and her team of “many” for the very successful Cinco de Mayo party

●
DiAnne mentioned that in April a gathering of Corvettes was to be held at Lowe’s, but in checking nothing was happening that day with the Corvettes.

New Business
●
No new business was reported.  Meeting was adjourned at 7:55.  47 members    had been in attendance.

Respectively submitted,

Pat Heesch

LHSCG Secretary

New Business
· DiAnne Rooney said she had been contacted by a representative from a Corvette Club who wanted to know if any of our Corvette owners would like to display their cars on April 18th at Lowes.

· The meeting was adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 41 members were in attendance.

Respectfully submitted,

Pat Heesch

LHSCG Secretary
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